Chorleywood Cricket Club

Newsletter Number 52
December 2007

Hair of the Dog
Our new Chairman, Owen Edis, is organising the traditional ‘Hair of the Dog’ event at the Club at 1300hrs on News Years Day to start our 2008 activities. Owen has been extremely busy on Club business and deserves a big turn out as a thank you for all his hard work.

Latest on ground development from Chairman Owen

Work continues on this project under Denys's leadership. The new plan is to phase the groundwork over two winters 2008-2010 with the hope of maintaining, as a minimum, league cricket on the Common in the summers of 2009 and 2010. The likelihood is that the new pavilion will be constructed in the winter of 2009/10. We have engaged a professional architect and planning consultant, Roger Shrimplin, who is already known to Three Rivers DC from whom planning permission will need to be granted.  Clearly there will be much emphasis on fund raising over the next few years, so we are expecting to expand the 50 Club to a 200 Club and looking at other initiatives with members of the Club, through the Action Groups, to raise finance which we hope will be matched by grant aiding organisations such as the ECB. 
 
AGM
The AGM was held on Thursday, 8th November. In accordance with our policy is to get the minutes of the AGM out to members as early as possible the minutes are attached. If any member would like copies of the individual reports, please let me know and I will supply them.

I urge you all to make a New Year resolution to pay your subs early - why not in January - the Club needs the money. Senior players subs are £160. However if payment is made earlier there is a reduction of £30. You can now pay by Standing Order by making a regular monthly payment, starting on January 1st, of £13 into the Club’s main bank account – Natwest Bank, Sort code 52-21-27, Account number 01107623. Alternatively pay the discounted rate in one payment of £130 into the same account before the 1st of May 2008. In either case please make sure there is a reference that associates you to the payment and send me an email to tell me what you have done. This saves me hunting around to see who a payment is from and you not being registered as having paid your subs.

As for Vice Presidents there are no subscription just donations. We have recently achieved Community Amateur Sports Club accreditation as mentioned in the AGM reports. This means that all donations, not subs, are Gift Aided and as such we are able to claim tax repayments which make donations all the more welcome.

Social and Friends of Chorleywood C C subscriptions remain the same at £30 and £15 respectively. 

If there are any members, particularly the younger ones at University, who need help with subs please contact me and we will arrange stage payments. No one should be inhibited from playing at Chorleywood C C for financial reasons yet every member should pay subs!

Awards Dinner
A very successful Awards Dinner was held at the Golf Club on Friday, 9th November. The award winners were Player of the Year, Ian Mulholland; Batsman of the Year, Matt Watson; Bowler of the Year, Duncan Watson; Second XI Player of the Year, Russell Hodgkinson; Third XI Player of the Year, Ryan Toms; Clubman of the Year, Jane Spurr; Best Performance, Peter Dunning; Young Player of the Year, Lyndon Ryan; Team of the Year, Saturday Second XI; Tourists of the Year, Andy Orange and Steve Toms; Macca’s Boot (worst performance of the year) Hodgkinson family.

Winter Nets – Seniors
Senior nets have been booked at St Clement Danes Sportshall for Sunday evenings from 1700hrs until 1900hrs on the following dates – 9th, 16th, and 30th March; 6th, 13th and 20th April. The fee for each session is £7 and please make sure you bring the money with you. It is a pain having to chase players for non-payment. Why not pay for all six sessions at the beginning – there is a special discount if you do that 

of £7 giving a total of £35. Only valid if you pay before the 4th March 2006. You can do that by the Internet – see details above.

Winter Nets – Colts
Our Colts start their winter nets on Saturday, 16th February 2008. We would like some senior players to help out with coaching and supervision. This has worked well in the past and the young players really appreciate seeing senior members being involved. Contact Patrick Ryan – 07785 773258 or patrick@mission-communications.net – to discuss your availability.

Scorers Course

I am starting my annual Scorers Course at 2000hrs on Thursday, 3rd January 2008 which will run for eight weeks. If you would like to contribute to the playing side of the Club but the old bones are creaking scoring is a way in which you can put something back into the Club and enjoy yourself with some very pleasant people! Call me on 01923 772755 for more details.

Umpires Course
We also need umpires and Chorleywood has not had any new recruits for several years. There are courses going on throughout the winter using the new technology developed by the Association of Cricket Umpires and Scorers to make the training more interesting and attractive. These are being held at nearby clubs. Again call me for further information.
50 Club
The 50 Club has expanded to 62 following a successful recruiting campaign at the Awards Evening. (Note: Those who promised to complete Standing Order Forms but who have not yet informed that they have done so please take some action now!) The next draw will be on New Years Day. If you are not already a member please consider joining. As well as providing much needed funds for the Club it also gives you a chance to win a cash prize every month. Send me a cheque made out to the CWCC 50 Club or raise a Standing Order for £2.50 a month or £15 every six months or £30 a year. The account details are CWCC 50 Club, NatWest Bank, Sort code 52-21-27, Account number 01113240. Of course you can also pay the £30 by Internet banking. If you pay by Standing Order or Internet just let me know what you have done. The Club’s target is to get the 50 Club up to 200 members – do your bit and enrol some new members including your wives, husbands and children!

Plea from the Chairman

Progress has been made in increasing the number of members involved in every aspect of the Club. However, we are still short of volunteers in some areas. In particular we are short of a Coordinating Chairman for Facilities Operations. Within the Action Groups we are looking for several more volunteers.  We need three more coaches in Steve Dunning’s Coaching Action Group, and an understudy for Nick Rice in the League and Fixtures Action Group. We would like one or two more members in the Pavilion Action Group and to join Andy’s Bar Team. We need an Assistant Welfare Officer, since Helen became Welfare Officer, and we need another member to support Peter Smithson’s Finance Raising Action Group. We need a further member to support Nigel Rothband's Sponsorship Group and two more to support Alex Hodgkinson’s Events Planning Action Group. All members and their partners are invited to put their names forward to help make the Club run smoothly.  Please let Owen know if you can do just a little bit in any of these areas.'
Finally, I would like to wish everyone a very Happy Christmas and a Healthy New Year together with a Successful cricket season for all the teams and players of Chorleywood Cricket Club.

With Rob Dunstone taking over the publicity role from now on this will be my last Newsletter. 52 not out is my highest score in cricket! I wish every success to Rob in his new role and please forward any news items to him for inclusion in future Newsletters. I am sure he will be pleased to receive any ideas and suggestions for the future development of the Newsletter – robdunstone@hotmail.com.

 
Brian Mulholland - 01923 772755 – 07785 257502 - 16 Landford Close, Rickmansworth, Herts WD3 1NG – brian.mulholland@uwclub.net – please note my new email address.
